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Question 5/11 wishes to express their appreciation to the Chairs of the PCN Working Group for their work in responding to our previous liaison regarding our work on PCN. Before responding to your comments, let us summarize the state of our work on draft Recommendation Q.PCNApp. It has received some minor additions, but these are tentative awaiting further progress in the PCN Working Group. It appears that we are approaching the point at which we can begin to make firm commitments, so you can expect to see an updated version of the draft Recommendation out of our May 2009 meeting.

We will have to consider the 3-state encoding issue seriously going forward, but have not acted on it as yet. We can provide more information after the May 2009 meeting.

At this stage, the IETF protocol choice for direct egress-to-ingress reporting seems to be the logical choice. However, in view of ITU-T architecture we need to engage ourselves with further evaluation of this choice. We will l keep you advised on our further progress.

We have changed "topology information" to "routing information" throughout the document. Your suggestion for setting up packet classification at the egress node may be a good start for more detailed work.

Finally, the Rp interface at the moment is implemented by a special purpose protocol, RCIP. Because of limited deployment, it is not expected that RCIP will evolve. We do have work in progress on a new compound realization of the Rp interface, where there is a segment from a centralized TRC-PE to a TRC functional entity embedded in an edge node, and a second segment from the edge node to the access node. The second segment will use ANCP (as currently being developed in the IETF ANCP WG). The first segment will use a different protocol and the Recommendation would specify the interworking between the two protocols at the edge node.

We look forward to further cooperation with the IETF.  Q.5/11 will meet from 11 to 22 May 2009 in Geneva, Switzerland.
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